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Sue Monette

From: PAUL WELLNITZ <paulwellnitz@comcast.net>
Sent: Tuesday, February 1, 2022 5:27 PM
To: Chad Centola
Subject: Residential Recycling In Sunriver

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]  

Hello Chad Centola,  
 
Thank you for giving me an opportunity to express my support for side-yard recycling pick up in 
Sunriver.  
 
We have been coming to Sunriver since 1984 and our family became owners in 1998.  I can honestly 
say that in all the years the only draw back has been the recycling center located in the middle of the 
resort and within hearing distance of some communities and our property. It is hard to believe that 
such a beautiful area like Sunriver has a recycling center right in the middle.  At first I believe it was 
only going to be a temporary solution but over the years has remained and continued to grow.  The 
noise coming from people throwing bottles and other trash into the bins is constant and extends 
beyond the hours of operation.  Especially in the morning.  Having cars, trucks and haulers coming 
and going seems outdated and not good for the environment or the roads.  Not to mention, the 
number of times I have witness people putting normal trash into the bins contaminating the full 
container.    
 
There is much upside to offering side-yard pick up in Sunriver:  ease for owners and renters having a 
bin right on their property, could increase the percent of properly recycled material, would allow 
Sunriver to close the recycling center as it currently exists, reduce noise and increase the appeal and 
look of the area.    
 
Plus, there is a recycling center less than 10 miles away in La Pine if people on rare occasion do 
have bulk recycling.    
 
I fully support side-yard pickup to Sunriver and brining the resort up to date with its recycling process.  
 
Best Regards,  
 
Paul Wellnitz  
 
18 Quelah Lane  
Sunriver, OR   
925-462-1668  
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